Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

February 6, 2002

6:00 pm

Scott’s Seafood

Walnut Creek

Directors present: 

Mike Abel, Ted Parker, Liz Reagor, Laura Reynolds, 

Director excused absent:
Susan Markowitz

Others present:

Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy Corp. 





Peter Miller – CAMCO, Ed Reagor

President Reynolds called the meeting to order at 6:20.

Election of officers was held. Results were as follows:


President: 

Laura Reynolds


Vice President: 
Mike Abel


Treasurer: 

Liz Reagor


Secretary: 

Susan Markowitz


Director-at-large: 
Ted Parker

Minutes of the August 11, 2001 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. Minutes of the September 2, 2001 Annual Meeting were approved for form and content. It was requested that the property manager send the minutes via e-mail in the future. 

Mr. McClintock presented the 2001 Audited Financial Statements, the Report to the Board of Directors for the year ended September 30, 2001, and results of the 2001 CAMCO Payroll and Work Order System Work. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the 2001 Audited Financial Statements as presented. It was moved seconded and passed to transfer $9,374 from the operating account to the replacement fund. 

Mr. Parker suggested incorporating the operating fund and replacement fund into a three-column presentation of the balance sheet for the fiscal 2002-year’s audit presentation. Mr. McClintock suggested an alternative presentation of stacking the operating fund and replacement fund in an audit presentation. During the year the Board will determine if a format change will be done for the 2002 audit presentation. 

The replacement reserve fund worksheet was discussed. It was recommended that documentation of replacement costs and estimated useful and remaining lives of components be kept every year. After discussion of what items were included in the replacement reserve worksheet and certain building components, such as decks, showing wear and tear, it was moved, seconded, and passed to conduct a reserve study with a detailed list of components and then plug the items into cash flow worksheet. The property manager will confirm the components and their current costs for the study. Accountant Bob McClintock will 
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complete the cash flow model. The board will review the study at the next meeting to determine future reserve funding allocations.

The Board reviewed the December 2001 financial statements prepared by CAMCO.

A proposed investment policy for the Association was presented by Mr. Parker. After discussion it was decided that the policy would be forwarded to the Association’s investment advisor Wayne Bridges for review and comment. Mr. Bridges will be invited to a future meeting to discuss the policy and it’s implementation.    

The following Winter / Spring / Summer maintenance items were discussed:

1) Pipe freezes and broken pipe repairs have occurred at units 3031-3034, 3097-3099, 3057. The CAMCO maintenance crew has been thawing pipes and repairing breaks. It was requested that homeowners be notified to keep their heat on during winter months at a minimum of 55 degrees and turn the water service off when the unit is not occupied.  

2) Roof leaks in chimney chase areas of units 3082, 3048, 3027, 3070 have been reported. The property manager is meeting with Bob Stransky of Doc Gelso Construction to schedule the repairs when the roofs are clear of snow and ice.

3) Tower building parking lot stairway handrail installation is being done this winter by Sierra Mountain Construction.

4) In the spring the property manager and maintenance supervisor will evaluate freezing units from winter for preventative measures, heat tape, added insulation, and more accessible shut-off valves on all buildings water mains, including tower buildings. 

5) Window washing of all exterior window surfaces will be done this spring. It was requested that a different company be used this year. The property manager will put the job out to bid with two to three different contractors. 

6) Surface Systems will be finishing foundation repair and waterproofing work at units 3032-3034, 3082, and 3103 this spring.

7) This spring and summer rear deck picket pipe painting will be done by the CAMCO painters. Approximately 50% of the decks remain to be done.
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8) Owners will be notified to have their furnaces and heat exchangers inspected. Use of carbon monoxide detectors in units will be recommended. Next fall owners will be notified to change their furnace filters, keep heat at a minimum of 55 degrees, and activate crawl space

Heaters where furnace plenum heat is not provided. The CAMCO maintenance technicians will no longer be performing winterization services for homeowners but will assist owners in doing this service.

9) Asphalt crack filling will be done in parking lots this summer.

10)  Slurry seal will be applied to pathways this summer or fall. 

11)  Eroded areas around the pathway serving units 3076-3078, 3124-3126, 3103-3107 will be filled in the spring. The Northstar Fire Department will be requested to direct water from parking lot fire hydrants testing in another direction to stop the damage to the sides of the pathways. The NFD will be asked to pay for some of the pathway repairs.

12)  This spring the attachment devices on the wooden snow-diverting window protection structures will be modified by the CAMCO maintenance crew for quick release. 

13)  In light of the expense of sweeping and occasionally repairing the long tower unit chimney flues, it was suggested that the unit owners be encouraged to remove the old style wood-burning fireplaces and replace them with freestanding gas stoves which vent out the side of the unit, eliminating the need for the chimney flue. Owners will be provided with information on Placer County’s fireplace rebate program for converting from wood to gas fireplaces.  

Mrs. Reagor reported that NORDAC was working towards writing a memorandum of understanding with East West Partners. The NPOA president has asked that the Aspen Grove Board provide a list of their concerns to NPOA for memorandum inclusion. After discussion the Board cited the following concerns:

a) Proximity of the Village parking lot from the tower buildings.

b) How NPOA will maintain the ski back with the addition of an access road to their new parking lot. (The Board will write a letter to NPOA concerning this issue).

c) Increased traffic, pollution, and noise on Northstar Drive from the expanded Village and planned condominiums. 

-4-

d) The proposed spur road to the Village becoming a year round ingress and egress route for visitors rather than for emergency use only as originally proposed. 

The next meeting was scheduled for 6:30 Monday April 22, 2002 at Scotts in Walnut Creek. The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

